
SECTION._. DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES -
PREGNANCY AND PARENTING RESOURCE WEBSITE. The department of 
health and human services shall develop and maintain a state internet website 
that provides information and links to social services, financial assistance, 
parenting information, maternal and childbirth life services, planning guidance, 
care centers and agencies, and other available public and private resources for 
expectant families and new parents. The department may contract with a third 
party for the development of the website. The website must be operational by 
August 1, 2023, and have the domain name life.nd.gov or a similar domain name 
if the specified domain name is not available. The website must be distinct from 
the department's government website and the department shall place a clear and 
conspicuous link to the website on the department's government website. 


